Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall committee Room on Wednesday 22nd February 2012

Attendees: Norma McGeever, Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Richard Watt, Eric White, Rob Melville, Cllr Alastair Paisley, Neil Ingram, Ian Gilmour, Vic Stewart (part), Cllr Ricky Henderson, , Jackie Moody, Martin Redden and Gordon MacDonald MSP..

Visitors: Robin, Mike and Paul from Taylor Wimpey (7pm – 7.35pm); Rossie and Claire from Wester Haven Health Centre (8pm-8.15pm); Gordon Laing and Bill Henderson.


1
Apologies:  Maxine Magee and Anne MacNab. 
2
The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 25th January 2012 were duly approved as a true record.
2.1 Matters Arising

- Painting of the windows on Juniper Green Toilets had been completed by Emma.  The painting was eyecatching and attractive.  £124.83 expenses in paint costs were approved.

- Anne and Rob’s biographies were complete and on the website.  Jackie will do hers soon.

- Neil had contacted the Golf Club and School about the liaison group to take forward issues concerning the turning circle and construction traffic.  He is awaiting replies to arrange a meeting.

- The next walkabout will be in April.  No firm date as yet.

- Ricky will raise the matter of roads/pavements in Juniper Green (and other areas of Pentlands) needing attention at the next Neighbourhood Partnership meeting on 28 Feb.

- Alastair to chase repair of hole outside betting shop. 

3.  Visitors from Taylor-Wimpey (T-W) at 7.05pm
Robin, Paul and Mike gave a presentation on T-W’s proposals for the Muir Wood field.  The site comprises 20-25 Hectares which could accommodate up to 200 houses.  Although it is a green belt site, T-W will argue since it is bounded by other housing and a park, it should be removed from the green belt to provide housing, 25% of it affordable.  They recognise the pylons are a constraint and require a corridor exclusion zone.  Current walkways and roads would be maintained and access would be via a loop, north and south.  The purpose of the exhibition at Currie High School on 23 AND 24 Feb is to collect suggestions and views from the local community.  They would accept a minimum of 50 houses on the site.  Several members were critical of the need for housing on that field providing as it does a buffer between two old communities and a wild life corridor.  The issue of traffic onto the Lanark Road was also noted as a particularly difficult problem.

Various questions were asked – drawing out the following points and views:-


House size would be between 2-4 bedrooms


Flexibility as to where affordable housing would be built or what type of tenure


There were no plans to bury electrical cables instead of the present pylons


Allotments may be accommodated if required, the plans presently show a community garden 


Extra traffic on Lanark Road was not considered significant by T-W


Concern was expressed that Juniper Green and Currie would lose their separate identity


It was suggested that a brown field site might be more suitable

4. Reports from Office Bearers and of recent meetings

4.1 Secretary: nothing to report. 

4.2 Treasurer: Eric reported a balance of £4804, of which £3845 is earmarked to pay for the path works due to start shortly which leaves £959 for other expenses.  In discussion it was agreed that the accounts would continue up until the AGM, which will be held on 22 August, before CC elections in October.

4.3 Planning convenor (report forwarded separately)
- McCarthy And Stone to erect an advertising board for their new development

- Plans for new golf club to be amended to allow 0.25m increase in height (drains)

- Trees being felled at golf club entrance agreed with CEC to allow construction traffic

- Trees at turning circle – only 2 near football pitch to come down, hornbeam has been preserved with an order

- Listed building consent needed to demolish building at old primary school, letter sent to Historic Scotland and RCAHM to look at site (may take up to 3 months) 

- No further progress on removal of Post Office pouch boxes.  Gordon Macdonald will try to influence.

4.4 Meetings/walkabouts 
- Forthcoming PNP 28 Feb
- Community Safety Sub-Group 5 March – Any issues please send to Helen

- Funding Panel brought forward to 22 March – urge any organisation who will be applying to do so quickly.

5. Police report sent separately

Martin Redden attended as our Community Officer has been moved.

- 6 crimes in total, 2 in Baberton 4 in Juniper Green.  Vandalism, theft, housebreaking and assault.

- Increase in housebreaking due to known miscreants

- New community officer to be confirmed.  Martin was asked to convey our dismay at the lack of continuity in retaining a community officer in our area.

- Martin will take the police surgery at Ruth’s Kitchen on March 27th

- Advice to make sure ground floor of houses, sheds etc are secure – sometimes a child makes the entry in a housebreaking.
6. Visitors from Wester Haven Health Centre 
- New build facility in Wester Hailes for patients, carers and families of cancer sufferers.  

- Serves all of Pentlands area, open Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday each week

- Funded by Macmillan, provides services such as counselling, massage, drop-in etc

- Works closely with Marie Curie Hospice, reciprocal referrals

7. Local issues 

7.1 Bloomiehall Park improvements 
- Position and content of vista boards agreed.  Paul Watt to be paid for his photographic work

- History board design and content almost complete.  To be sited at east end of Bloomiehall.

- one picnic table to be erected near play area.

7.2 Bloomiehall Park celebrations

- Possible kite workshop, costs could be £1000 plus £300 for school session

- Football 5 a side.  Local business may donate cup.  Posters and leaflets designed, to be printed.  Alan MacNab and son have offered help with advice etc.  Ian has a couple of footballs.  Park availability checked – may have a cost.  Round Tablers hope to have a team.  White lining needs to be checked with Craig Dunlop.

- An Olympic Quiz is to be arranged for Thursday [31st May]

- Celebrations start with Farmers’ Market 26 May and end with School Fair on 2 June

- Coach and horses may be available courtesy of Mark Porteous if a parade is organised

- A clean up is arranged for 6-9pm on 17th May.  Richard has contacted Craig Dunlop and waste services and Keep Scotland Beautiful.  Insurance will be required, as will a first-aider.  Helen suggested that since this will be the third time in 3 years that the pathway area beside the school has been cleaned up, that the CC should be seen to make an effort to do something in other parts of the village before the CC demits office at the end of August.  Possibly Curriemuirend, or behind the old post office or the View, or the green space in the centre of Baberton.  Richard explained that part of the idea of the previous clean ups was to involve the pupils at JG school and so the neighbourhood of the school was appropriate common ground used by many from all parts of the CC area. 

- A wildflower meadow to be planted in Bloomiehall.

- Insurance for various events discussed.  Eric to get quotes if possible after 6 March meeting at the Church.

- If film is to be taken forward, there may be a requirement for funds.  Helen to start a draft form.
7.3 JG Calendar 2013
- Quotes for printing suggest “Copymade” may be best option

- Richard and Peter Tuffy to take forward
7.4 Council elections … C&B chairman’s email
- reluctance to hold hustings in JG due to centenary commitments.  Possibly Balerno or Currie should be first port of call.  Cliff asked to write to BCC and CCC chairpersons to encourage them to act.
7.5 Jubilee offer from Finlay: Mr McLeod at the dental surgery offered his car park for a street party if there was any local interest.  Cliff has passed on this offer to the JG Village Halls Group and the Parish Church. 

8. Sponsoring/donations:
- Global Links had reported that they had collected about £40 at the December market and thanked JGCC for sponsoring their stall.  After a short discussion it was agreed to donate £100 to Currie and District Horticultural Society and £25 to TEP.

9. AOCB
- Report from Gordon Macdonald MSP and from Clr Alastair Paisley
10. Date and venue of the Next Meeting:
- CC meeting on Wednesday 28th March at 7pm, walkabout in April date to be confirmed.
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